

           PLAIN CITY COUNCIL
		MINUTES OF WORK MEETING
          MAY 23, 2025


The City Council and Planning Commission of Plain City convened in a work meeting at City Hall on Friday, May 23, 2025 at 4:30 p.m.

Present:	Mayor Jon Beesley, Councilmembers Adam Favero, Jed Jenkins, Luigi Panunzio, Rachael Beal and Jan Wilson
Also Present:	 Diane Hirschi, Colette Doxey
Call to Order:   	 Mayor Beesley

The purpose of the work meeting is to discuss the 4th of July logo/theme. The theme included the term “redneck”.  Councilmember Beal feels that “redneck” is by definition offensive and doesn’t feel that it is a good idea for a city sponsored event.  She does understand that the intent is light hearted.  Colette reported that there has been a lot of time put into this and it was just meant to be fun. She noted that we are up against a deadline as things need to get to the printer. Councilmember Favero noted that at first it used the word ‘Merica’ and it was agreed that is should read ‘America’.  That was fixed.  He noted that “redneck” raised a lot of questions and he feels that as a Council we need to be careful of these things.  He doesn’t love the theme but feels that it is meant to be light hearted.  Councilmember Wilson has been back and forth with the theme.  Councilmember Panunzio has not had one bad comment and feels that it will be fun.  It was noted that we are not calling anyone a redneck, but are just having fun games.  The Mayor noted that we all use words in everyday life that could offend, but that it not what was intended.  It was noted that this whole issue has turned silly for both sides.  Councilmember Jenkins feels that the second post on Facebook should never have happened.  Now we are in a lose/lose situation no matter what we do at this point.  Councilmember Beal doesn’t feel it is appropriate as a city funded and sponsored event and she will not participate in any way.  Mayor Beesley reported that as a council, we can make policy. If you want the committee to get approval from the council, it needs to be written in a policy.  The other option is that we don’t fund the celebration.  He doesn’t feel that we should change the theme at this point.  He noted the ‘Merica’ was changed to ‘America’ and he feels that was what was important.  Councilmember Wilson doesn’t feel that this theme was done to be malicious but to be fun. Councilmember Beal wants to talk about a policy at our next meeting.  The theme stands.
 
At 5:00 p.m. the meeting adjourned.					        		
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